
The end of 2016 were the worst floods that recalls. North course was affected greatly and had

to work in order to recover for the game this tour, especially with regard to bridges OVER THE

Chopo River. This forced us to work cleaning and

besides the reconstruction of four

bridges, we were immersed in the

reconstruction of the bunkers of the

South course, from scratch including

drainage all the way until the

addition of the necessary sand.

In total we have refurbished 32

bunkers out of 61 in the south course

And we have added sand to the

North course as well
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We also introduced a program of pruning and removal of trees and removal of stumps of older

trees in total we have removed more than 200 trees and took away about 80 stumps.
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Over seeding both courses with RYE GRASS , because of the drought of last months, the driest

in 25 years, the germination has been quite slow field South, just to remind you that our

courses are mainly worm temperature grass like BERMUDA, which pales in winter

We have painted white lines of in

the field North tunnel

We should also highlight the construction TEES of hole 14 2ND

and 10TH on the South Courses or the installation of a new toilet

by the 11th hole North Course.

We would like to remark the we have also installed railing on the

bridges and extended buggy concrete paths in both courses
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Cleaning works at the “El Chopo River”, we have cleaned up the banks and in 2018 we will

strengthen some areas, with the placement of rockery.
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We launched the sand bags program through a bag system and with sand bottles in the

electric trolleys and buggies, and we developed a program to encourage members to repair

divots by handing over pitch forks for members, with a campaign of how to fix the marks on

the greens.
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We prepare, and presented the South Course for the Ladies Spanish Open, in the best possible

way and everyone has officially declared 2017 as the best SPANISH OPEN of Spain's history,
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AND AS WE HAD THE BEST OPEN … WE HAD THE BEST POSSIBLE FINISH..

In front of their fellowmembers , and

her most devoted FANS, our kids

THE SOUTH COURSE AT REAL CLUB DE 

GOLF  GUADALMINA 

EXCEEDED ALL EXPECTATIONS ¡¡¡¡¡
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For 2018, we plan to continue with

our tees reconstruction program

mainly in the North course, and we

will continue with the removal of

dead tress and stumps program and

replanting of trees

And the most important project: the

remodeling of hole 13th South course

consisting in the relocation of the

existing Lake, closer to the green, to

make this hole a more attractive to

the game, while maintaining security.

Distance from existing tees to front of

the lake

Ladies 190 meters

Men 227 meters

Distance form that point the edge of

the green 51 meters
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Likewise we will proceed with the expansion of the practice area at the end of the DRIVING

RANGE . Allowing players to enjoy an alternative practice area, this includes

• Practice Bunker

• Chipping green

• Putting green

• Tee line ( artificial turf)

• Natural turf



Thanks to the Guadalmina staff ,  to all members of 

the Course Committee and Members for helping to 

keep the courses in the best possible  condition!!


